CLASSIC CITY WOODTURNERS

Minutes from the business portion of the October 25, 2010 meeting are as follows:

Budget Report: \$1429.11 (Includes \$200 final payment from AAW Grant)

35 members and 6 guests were in attendance.

High School Program: Bill Gohdes met with student advisors prior to meeting. Woodturning classes will begin on Monday, November 15 and will meet twice a month. President Bill Gohdes will participate as club advisor and instructor and he anticipates 5 students will participate in the class.

A discussion of officer candidates for Executive Committee positions revealed that the positions of President and Vice President had not yet been filled. Subsequent to the meeting, Dr. Roy Grant volunteered to be a candidate for the position of President so his name is presented to the membership to be voted upon at the November 29, meeting.

The President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer (Executive Committee) then met on Tuesday, November 2 to discuss the disposition of the Office of Vice President. The Committee determined that because no one person volunteered for the position of Vice President but a group of five members have agreed to jointly fulfill the duties of VP, that this group would be appointed to fulfill responsibilities for selecting programs for the meetings in calendar year 2011. Don Fournier and Jim Talley will share chairmanship of this committee. The Committee also approved the purchase of a new tripod for the club camera.

The Executive Committee also agreed to combine the positions of Secretary and Treasurer into one position and Bill Gohdes agreed to volunteer for this position. Therefore, all positions on the Executive Committee have been accounted for. If any club member wishes to nominate another candidate for any of the positions cited above, he/she should do so not later than November 8, so those names may be submitted for membership consideration and voted upon at the November 29 club meeting. Names should be forwarded to Bill Gohdes at 706 613-2636 or by email at gohdesw@charter.net.

In summary, the candidates offered for club positions are as follows:

President: Dr. Roy Grant

Vice President: Committee of 5 with Don Fournier and Jim Talley sharing chairmanship

Secretary/Treasurer: Bill Gohdes

Also of note:

Bill Van Wie has volunteered to assume duties of Web Master thus succeeding Walter McCrae who wishes to pass along the position after six years of faithful service. The

Executive Committee wishes to thank Walter for the excellent years of work that he has provided CCW as webmaster and advisor to the Executive Committee.

Bill Gohdes will continue to substitute as camera person until Sheldon Washington returns in January.

The club will need a volunteer(s) to maintain the club library. Anyone interested should contact Bill Gohdes.

Respectfully submitted:

Bill Gohdes for Bill Van Wie